

# The Wornall Homesteader

Newsletter of the Wornall Homestead Homes Association

November 2006

Wornall Homestead Homes Association's

# ANNUAL MEETING

Thursday, November 2, 2006 7:00 p.m.

St. Andrew's Episcopal Church Jewel Room

Meyer Blvd. and Wornall Rd.
Enter through the double red doors off the parking lot.



Program: Jack Brooks, Civil War Historian, former President of the Civil War Roundtable and retired U. S. Army Colonel, will speak on the John Wornall House and the early history of the Brookside area.

New Board Members will be selected Wine and cheese will be served

#### WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS

Welcome to the following new residents of Wornall Homestead Homes Association: (Since August 2006)

**Jay & Janice Orr** 6205 Brookside Blvd.

Christopher & Natalya Klein

6133 Brookside Blvd.

Edward & Claudia Greim 106 Huntington Rd.

Megan & Emmanuel Langlade

47 W. 58th Terr.



#### The Wornall Homesteader

Published by Wornall Homestead Homes Association

Editor: Nancy Jonas Wilson

Graphic Designer: Karen Kvicala

### **Holiday Lights Contest**

It's time again to light up our neighborhood for the holidays! WHHA will be holding its 4th Annual Holiday Lights Contest. All you need to do is put up your holiday lights and decorations before December 15th. A team of judges will be walking around the neighborhood after that night, picking the winners. First place prize is a \$25 Gift Certificate to a store to be determined and second and third place prizes to be determined. If you have any questions, please call Sue Scholl at 444-2623. Winners will be announced in the next newsletter.



# Fall Clean Sweep Cancelled

Due to the City's being out of dumpsters due to limited funding, our Clean Sweep scheduled for October 21<sup>st</sup> had to be cancelled. The cost of a full priced dumpster is prohibitive. However, the City will conduct a Fall Leaf & Brush collection for our neighborhood the week of November 20. What follows is a list of rules for this event.



- Paper lawn sacks only (NO plastic bags).
- Only masking tape may be used to seal bags.
- Brush must be bundled, not exceeding 4 feet in length & 2 feet in diameter.
- · Use twine for bundles, NO wire.
- Sacks & bundles must weigh no more than 40 lbs. each.
- · No more than 20 sacks/bundles per residence.
- NO grass clippings NO trash.
- If wet weather is forecast, cover sacks/bundles with plastic.

Residents may use the City's two drop-off sites, which are open every Saturday from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. through January 15, 2007. The sites are at 4707 Deramus Ave. and south of Interstate 470 on Raytown Rd. For more information, call the 3-1-1 Action Center at 816-513-1313 or dial 3-1-1.

# President's Message By George Howard

The Annual Business Meeting of the Wornall Homestead Homes Association will be held November 2, 2006 (see front page for details). We plan an exciting presentation on the history of this area. In addition, wine and cheese will be served.



On October 14, 2006, WHHA hosted a Fourth District City Council Candidates Forum. This early forum was intended to give Wornall Homesteaders a good idea of who was running for City Council and their platforms, and give us valuable information on who may be represent-

ing us on the City Council in the future.

Unfortunately, our Fall Clean Sweep had to be cancelled due to lack of City funding. (see article in this newsletter). This took us by surprise and we apologize for any inconvenience. We will try again next year for both a Spring and Fall Clean Sweep.

Details of the Candidates Forum and City Leaf and Brush Collection will be posted on President's Message Blog:

URL address is http://members.aol.com/propane5/whhapresident.htm.

#### Thank You Brookside Merchants

A Great Big "THANK YOU" to the following Brookside Merchants (and others) who generously donated door prizes for our Annual Picnic, held on Sept. 9th. They are:



Brookside Toy & Science
Flowers by Design
Reading Reptile
Oopsy Daisy
Mail Packages
Cellar & Lofts
Salon Kellogg
5B&Co Candlemakers
Cosentinos Price Chopper
James Hallmark
Brookside Barkery

Muddy's Coffee Shop Shop Beautiful Fiddley Fig World's Window Domo Sushi Grill Charlie Hoopers Nordstrom's Brookside Art Gallery Brookside Neighborhood Office

#### 2006 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

(Dates subject to change)

Annual Business Meeting November 2nd

Holiday Lights Contest December

#### WORNALL HOMESTEAD HOMES ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS

George Howard, President 523-7593 propane5@aol.com

Tom Cooke, Vice President 523-1340 cooketd@earthlink.net

John Rich, Treasurer 333-1146 irich433@kc.rr.com

Nancy Jonas Wilson, Secretary 333-7201 nionaswilson@earthlink.net

Karen Kvicala 333-5775

klkvicala@yahoo.com

Charlie Rogers 363-4875

rogers@broker.com

Susan Scholl 444-2623 usafscholl@aol.com

usarscrion@aoi.com

Claudine Thomas 333-9810

Claudine.Thomas@att.net

Walker Woods 523-4010

awwoods@kc.rr.com

Internet Website www.haccd.org (Click on Wornall Homestead)

The Board meets on the second Saturday of each month at the Children's Place, small conference room, located at 2 E. 59th Street. Please contact any Board Member if you wish to attend or have an agenda item. Your input is welcome!

# Neighborhood Garage Sale and Brookside Blvd.

Many of you may have noticed Brookside Boulevard was closed most of Saturday morning, October 7th, due to the Kansas City Marathon. This made it difficult for people to navigate our neighborhood, and directly impacted neighbors on Brookside Boulevard. The newspaper ad for the neighborhood garage sale was already placed when we found out about the conflict a week before the scheduled date.

Kansas City Marathon has scheduled the 2007 marathon for October 6th, which is the same Saturday of October we usually schedule our annual garage sale. Unless they receive complaints, the route will likely remain the same as this year. Otherwise, we may need to consider rescheduling the annual garage sale.

For more information about the Kansas City Marathon, the website is www.waddellandreedkcmarathon.org. If you wish to make a complaint, you can call 816-474-4652 or email racedirector@kcmarathon.org.



Place your ad here for \$25 per issue or \$75 per year

Contact George Howard 523-7593 or propane5@aol.com